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1001 Harold St


Box 10 Slocan, B.C.


V0G 2C0


Ph: 250-355-2484


Fax: 250-355-2389


E-mail:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:coordinator@wegcss.org"�coordinator@wegcss.org�
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W.E. Graham Community Service Society would like to thank the generous residents and businesses of the Slocan Valley and the West Kootenay for supporting our Christmas Hamper Program this year. Our organization was able to distribute 95 hampers to Slocan Valley residents in need of assistance this holiday season. 


Our organization stays busy year round- we have a Food Bank day twice a month, a Youth Centre that is open every weekend, a volunteer run Computer Lab, a Food Bank Garden and a Day Care Centre. 


If you would like to volunteer, find out what we’re working on, or just find out more about us- please visit us, check out our website �HYPERLINK "http://www.wegcss.org"�www.wegcss.org� or “Like Us” on Facebook!














OFFICE HOURS:


Monday to Thursday from 


9:00am to 4:00pm 


(Closed from 12 noon to 


1:00pm for lunch)


Closed on Fridays.





THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


Box 50, 503 Slocan Street


Slocan, B.C.  V0G 2C0


Ph: 355-2277      Fax: 3552666


info@villageofslocan.ca
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2015 Council Meeting Schedule


February 8	March 14		April 11


May 9	June 13		July 11





BUSINESS LICENSES	DOG LICENSING	UTILITIES (WATER/GARBAGE)


Billed: December 15th, 2015	Billed: December 15th, 2015	Billed: January 2016


Due:     January 31st, 2016	Due: January 31st, 2016	Due: February 15th, 2016 for discount          





RDCK Transfer Station


Just a reminder: that the Slocan Transfer Station is open every Tuesday and Saturday from 10am to 4pm, excluding holidays. For more information, please call the RDCK at (250) 352-6665.








A very warm THANK YOU to Mountain Valley Station for selling transit tickets and gym passes for the Village.  The residents of Slocan and the surrounding area are very grateful for your time and effort involved in this and how beneficial it is to the community.
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2016/17 Columbia Basin Trust (CBT) Community Initiatives (CIP) and Affected Areas (AAP) Programs





The CIP and AAP are funding programs designed to help address the needs of Basin communities. �The programs are flexible and able to accommodate individual processes and incorporate community-based �funding decisions to better meet local priorities. 


If you have a project proposal, come to the office and pick up a package or visit:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.rdck.bc.ca/corporate/grants/cbt.html" �www.rdck.bc.ca/corporate/grants/cbt.html�


DEADLINE: Monday, February 29th, 2016 - 4:30pm PST


Applications may be submitted to the Village Office, online, or to the RDCK:


Attn: Judy Madelung, RDCK, PO Box 590, 202 Lakeside Drive, Nelson BC, V1L 5R4


Please direct any questions to jmadelung@rdck.bc.ca ��


�fd




















Thank you to those who have been supporting the Slocan Fitness Center! In 2015 the Village Office and Mountain Valley Station sold $7374.65 in gym passes.  





To keep our facility clean for the next user, please be sure to wipe the machines with vinegar after each use. Your cooperation and cleanliness is greatly appreciated.











	














BC Assessment has now sent out its annual assessment notices to home-owners across BC. If you do not receive your 2016 notice by January 18th, please call 1-866-825-8322. 





If you disagree with your assessment, you can file a Notice of Complaint (appeal) by February 1st, 2016. The Nelson/Trail Assessment Office is located at Suite 176 – 333 Victoria Street, Nelson. Office hours are 8:30am – 5:00pm, Monday to Friday. You can also visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.bcassessment.ca" �www.bcassessment.ca� to compare other property assessments using the free, newly enhanced e-ValueBC service.
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THANK YOU TO THE PUBLIC WORKS CREW FOR KEEPING OUR ROADS CLEAR OF SNOW! JUST A REMINDER TO OUR RESIDENTS THAT SNOW MUST ONLY BE SHOVELED ONTO BOULEVARDS AND PRIVATE YARDS; PLEASE DO NOT SHOVEL SNOW OUT ONTO THE ROADS. ANOTHER REMINDER, FURROW CLEARING FOR SENIORS IS A COURTESY SERVICE; THE MAIN ROADS ARE PRIORITY AND WE WILL GET TO YOUR FURROW AS SOON AS WE CAN. WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION AND PATIENCE.





REMINDER TO ALL DOG OWNERS


January 31, 2016 is the last chance for your companions to get a shiny new dog tag at a discounted price! �Since the due date of January 31st is on the weekend, we will accept tag payments until 4pm on Monday, February 1st for discount. 








Back by popular demand; this publication is once again available at the Village Office! Thank you to the Slocan Historical Society.


“SLOCAN LEGACY”


by Patricia Ray-Barnes
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ALL SLOCAN RESIDENTS


Council is seeking a few members from our community to assist with the allocation of funds for this years’ CBT Community Initiatives Program.  Please express interest to the Village Office in writing by February 15, 2016, to be part of this committee and help to direct the funds in our community for this great program.


Please note: If you are submitting an application for funding or are involved with an application you are ineligible to sit on this committee, being a direct conflict of interest.





 2016 UTILITY BILLING





Utility bills for 2016 will be mailed out this week.  Payments can be made by visiting the Village Office or by mailing in a cheque. The discount is available until FEBRUARY 15, 2016 if full payment is received. If you are enrolled in the Tax & Utility Prepayment Plan, please disregard your notice; a statement will be mailed to you. Water rates for 2016 have been increased by 2.75%; for a residential connection, you will see an $11 increase.








VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


MEETING NOTES: January 11th, 2016





Book ahead for this year’s


ST. PATTY’S DAY – LEGION VEGAS NIGHT


Saturday March 19th, 2016


Tickets are $20.00 if you buy them before March 14th 2016


There will be a


Gourmet Decorated Buffet of delicious food.


Live Entertainment


GAMES – Come and enjoy the various games that will available to play, at this event.


More info to come!


PLEASE BUY YOUR TICKETS AT THE MOUNTAIN VALLEY STATION





The Village is looking for 2 members of the public to join the Screech Owl Standing Committee. The Standing Committee will provide liaison with Council for overseeing the maintenance and management of the Screech Owl Lands.  Please contact the Village Office in writing if you would like to be considered.


250-355-2277


�
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	Message from the:


	Slocan Spirit of Christmas Committee . . .





	The Slocan “Spirit of Christmas” Committee wishes to thank everyone who made


the 2nd annual “Light-Up” event such a success.  2015 had some great competition for this event.  This year, the winner is .................. (insert drum roll)


Vince and Janet Boisvert!


Congratulations to you both for your wonderful display!!


See you all next year for this great holiday event!








Valhalla Children’s Center


The Valhalla Children’s Centre is a fully licensed day care for preschool children, offering child-subsidy programs, located in the WE Graham Community Center building. Call Natalie Lucas at 250-355-2222 or the WEGCSS office 250-355-2484 to enroll.














Daphne Fields presented a report on behalf of Jennifer Yeow, Passmore Labs, regarding voluntary water sampling on Springer Creek during 2013-2015.





Council received 2015 year end reports from staff for building inspection, fitness centre sales, and transit sales. Council requested staff send a letter to Mountain Valley Station thanking them for providing service for the Village by selling transit and fitness centre passes. 





Upon completion of the JCP Project to rehabilitate and enhance the screech owl lands, the Western Screech Owl Select Committee was dissolved. Council established a standing committee in its place, to be comprised of four members; two Councillors and two members of the public. Councillor Pelletier and Mayor Lunn were appointed. Staff were directed to draft a terms of reference and advertise for recruitment of two public members.





Councillor Pelletier was appointed to the North Kootenay Sport & Recreation Council as the Slocan Liaison.





Councillor Perriere was appointed to the Slocan District Chamber of Commerce Health Committee as the Slocan Liaison, and Councillor Patterson was appointed as alternate.





A letter was received from the Library Society requesting Council’s permission to upgrade the lighting in the Library and if Council would consider cost-sharing. The proposed lighting is energy-efficient and labour will be volunteer. Council granted permission to upgrade the lighting and will discuss the cost-sharing component at the next budget meeting. Staff will also research into replacement of other lighting in the Wellness Centre.





A request was received from the Historical Society for assistance with insurance costs. Council resolved to support and sponsor the Historical Society as an associate member for liability insurance under their current MIA policy, and place the collection on the Village’s current property insurance policy.





Staff will explore participating with the RDCK during Local Government Awareness Week in May, 2016.





Staff will advertise for recruitment of members for the CBT Community Initiatives Grant Committee. A member of the public cannot join the committee if they are planning to apply for a grant (conflict of interest).





The Fees & Charges Amendment Bylaw No. 648 was adopted, amending the water rates for 2016.








					� HYPERLINK "http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=winter+pictures+scenes&view=detailv2&&id=0DECE79A833B1344AE44173B7B3EB4618162E022&selectedIndex=0&ccid=tiOub8bz&simid=608024107048242746&thid=OIP.Mb623ae6fc6f369e18dc71e5152e747f0H0" ���


				








